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Campus Assembly 

Minutes 

February 6, 2001 

 

 

1. Approval of Minutes 

 

The minutes of the Campus Assembly of November 28, 2000 were approved as 

distributed on eastalk. 

 

2. President’s Update 

 

a) Majors Fair:  Dr. Creighton thanked all faculty that participated.  It 

was a great success. 

 

b) Sabbatical Requests:  Dr. Creighton announced that Mark Shadle, 

Greg Monahan, Peggy Anderson, and Carol Lauritzen have been 

approved for sabbatical.  Congratulations. 

 

c) Budget:  Dr. Creighton shared with the Assembly the projected two 

year budget, highlighting EOU’s requests vs. Governor’s Funding. 

 

d) Priorities for 2001- Budget:  Dr. Creighton gave an overview of 

Eastern’s priorities for this legislative session. 

 

1) Small School Investment:  This is a correction to the original 

RAM model.  We are hoping to restore the $8.8 million for 

small schools in order to establish equity within the new budget 

model. 

2) CLS Funding ($96 million): EOU and the OUS are working to 

fund the current service level request.  Oregon’s public 

universities have increased enrollment by 4.5 percent.  EOU 

has a 6.6 percent increase. 

3) Partnership Programs: EOCC – very critical to economic 

growth.  The Governor’s budget eliminates $2.8 million for 

these programs. 

4) Regional Services – working hard to restore this aspect of the 

budget. 

 

 

 

e) Priorities for 2001- Capitol Construction:   

1) EOU Science Center:  This is the top priority for OUS.  There 

is widely accepted 12 county support and many have made 

major contributions. 



2) Library & Learning Center:  We are requesting funding in the 

amount of $1.5 million. 

f) EOU Science Center :  This is a partnership with OHSU School of 

Nursing, OSU Ag Program, Oregon Department of Fish & Wildlife, 

and Portland State University Engineering.  The project will wrap 

around the existing building giving a total of 110,070 sq. ft.  Badgley 

will be the largest building on campus.  A brief discussion took 

place.  It was mentioned that this project is the largest single 

campaign for local dollars, between $2-4 million. 

 

g) Audience Discussion/Questions:   

1) A question was asked regarding the tuition increase and how 

much revenue it would actually generate.  Dr. Creighton 

indicated that the funds will not go to the students, it will be 

going to other agencies.   

2) Is EOU planning a hiring freeze?  Dr. Creighton indicated that 

we are currently developing a retention plan with Budget and 

Planning and Enrollment Management. 

 

3. Action Items 

 

 

A)  EPCC:  School of Education and Business-Teacher Education 
 

1)  Course Name Changes: A motion was made and seconded to approve the following   

      changes: 

Replace "ECE" in former course names in each of the following courses with  

"In the Primary Grades" as follows: 

ED 354 Reading & Lang. Arts in the Primary Grades 3  

ED 354 L Reading/Lang. Arts in the Primary Grades Lab 0 s/u 

ED 480 Learning Cycle in the Primary Grades 2  

ED 480 L Learning Cycle Lab in the Primary Grades 0 s/u 

ED 481 Curriculum/Standards: Art& Music in the Primary Grades 1 s/u  

PEH 481 Curriculum/Standards: PEH/Health in the Primary Grades 1 S/U 

ED 482 Dynamics and Management in the Primary Grades 2 

ED 482 L Dynamics and Management in the Elementary Classroom Lab 0 s/u 

ED 483 Indiv Diff & Issues in the Primary Grades 1  

ED 483 L Indiv Diff & Issues in the Primary GradesLab 0 s/u 

ED 484 Special Needs in the Primary Grades 1  

ED 484 L Special Needs in the Primary Grades Lab 0 s/u 

ED 485 Assessment in the Primary Grades 2  

ED 485 L Assessment in the Primary Grades Lab 0 s/u 

 

Motion Passed 

 

2)  Course Title Change: A motion was made and seconded to approve the  

following changes: 

ED 382 Elementary Lesson Design and Management to: 

ED 382 Dynamics and Management in the Elementary Classroom 2 



ED 382L Dynamics and Management in the Elementary Classroom Lab 0 s/u 

 

Motion passed. 

 

3) Course Title Change:  A motion was made and seconded to approve the following   

     changes: 

    ED 360 Hispanics in American Society (3) to:  

  ED 360 Multicultural American Society (3) 

 

Motion passed. 

 

     4) Credit Changes as Follows:  A motion was made and seconded to approve the  

          following changes: 

ED 509 Practicum (3) change to (1-6) 

MATHE 531 Mathematics: Methods I (2) change to (3) 

MATHE 531 Mathematics: Methods II (2) change to (1) 

 

Motion passed. 

 

5) Graded to s/u Changes as Follows:  A motion was made and seconded to approve     

    the following changes: 

 

ED 532 Student Teaching: Elementary (5) s/u 

ED 532 Student Teaching: Primary (5) s/u 

ED 542 Student Teaching: High School (5) s/u 

ED 542 Student Teaching: Middle Level (5) s/u 

LIB 490 Technology in Education (1) s/u 

 

Motion passed. 

 

    6)  Drop the Following Course:  A motion was made and seconded to approve the  

          following changes: 

 

 ED 544 Hispanic Culture (3) 

 

Motion passed. 

 

7) Drop Current Course, Add New Course:  A motion was made and seconded to    

      approve the following changes: 

 

        Drop ED 504 Comprehensive Examination Study  

           Add ED 504 Continuing License Workshop (1-3) 

 

 Motion passed. 

 

b) School of Education and Business – Physical Education and Health 

 

1. Course Additions:  A motion was made and seconded to approve the  

          following changes: 



 

a.  PEH 422 Gerontology and Health Promoting Activity (2 credits) 

     To be taken with PEH 409 Adult Health and Development Program (1 credit) 

b. Gen/Soc/Pols 360 Gender and Power as Elective Course in the Health     

      Studies Option and Minor 

c. PEH 410 Selected Topics to be added to the Physical Education      

      Option/Minor 

 

Motion passed. 

 

      2. Course Title Change:  A motion was made and seconded to approve the  

          following changes: 

 

a. PEH 350 Lifestyle Abuse and Health to Lifestyle Behavior and Health 

b. PEH 270 History, Philosophy and Ethics of Physical Education and 

Health to History and Philosophy of Sport 

c.   PEH 410 Selected Health Topics to Selected Topics 

 

Motion passed. 

 

     3. Other Curricular Changes:  A motion was made and seconded to approve the  

          following changes: 

 

a. Health Option to Health Studies Option 

b. Health Minor to Health Studies Minor 

 

Motion passed. 

 

c) Honor’s Program:  EPCC moved that the Honor’s Program proposal be approved.  

Motion was seconded (a copy of the Honor’s Program will be filed with the 

Minutes in the Library).  A brief discussion took place.  Motion passed. 

 

4. AOF Update:  Greg Monahan gave an update on the last AOF meeting.  

Specifically, the Budget.  Greg reiterated Dr. Creighton’s perspective on the 

Budget issue.  It was mentioned that the proposed budget by the Governor wipes 

out all that has been gained in the last few years.  It has been noted that the State 

Board has said nothing about the Budget either way.  The Chancellor has done 

nothing.  The System Presidents have taken a stand against this budget.  AOF will 

be addressing the Board next Friday.  We will be forceful.  There is a rally on 

Tuesday, March 6, 2001 at 10:30 a.m. with buses and vans ready to roll at 4:00 

a.m..  Faculty are encouraged to participate in any way.  Remember, when 

contacting the Legislature, not to use University letterhead—letters do matter.  If 

you have not joined AOF yet, new members are always welcome.  All were 

reminded that we do have friends in Salem but they need to hear from us!  Our 

silence is hurting us. 

 

The Oregon Student Association is not happy with the proposed tuition increase.  

They were in agreement with the 2.2 increase.   

 



5. Five-minute Access: 

 

a) Majors Fair:  Sally Click thanked everyone for their participation in 

the Majors Fair.  The Theatre department won the glass of kisses. 

b) IFC:  Jeff Johnson gave an overview of the recent IFC meeting.  IFC 

has some concerns about the proposed Budget.  Lobbyist Dave 

Barrows of AAUP Chapters was emphatic that we double 

attendance/presence at the rally.  At the next IFC meeting in April 

they will be actively lobbying local legislature. 

c) Crisis Fund:  Sherri Edvalson thanked everyone for all their referrals 

of students for the fund.  To date, $20,000 has been awarded to 23 

students.  Funds were disbursed for a variety of reasons from 

payment of tuition to assisting a student attend a piano concert.  The 

EOU Scholarship deadline is fast approaching.  Applications are 

available in the Admissions Office.  Also the David and Carolyn 

Gilbert scholarship applications are available for students in 

Admissions.   

d) Annual Food Drive – Mary Brock informed the Assembly of the 

Annual Food Drive to be held February 14-28.  Pick up will be on 

March 1.  Our motto for this year is 2 Tons and $2,000.  Mary 

mentioned that Carmen from Community Connection asked that 

everyone think about the rising energy costs when donating. 

e) Quinn Update – Peggy Anderson invited faculty and staff to join in 

the recognition of basketball students and their parents Saturday 

night in the Mountaineer Room and to cheer them on during the 

game.  Friday night the men’s cross country team tied for sixth in 

track and field.  Women’s softball tied for fifth in the nation.  Peggy 

also thanked the faculty for their cooperation during the remodel of 

Quinn.  Locker rooms will be next.  Also, there will be new 

equipment in the weight room.  It is anticipated that the new 

expansion will be open during dead week.  Parking will still be a 

problem for a while. 

f) Dr. Shelton announced that Peggy Anderson will also be recognized 

on Saturday at half-time for Athletic Director of the year and being 

inducted to the NAIA Hall of Fame.  Peggy deserves this for all her 

hard work.  Please join us. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 4:20 p.m.  The next Campus Assembly is scheduled for March 6, 

2001. 


